
 

 

 

LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MEETING 

MINUTES  

 

The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, January 22, 2018,                
at 7 p.m., at the Leroy Community Center. 
 
Present were:  Rich VanPelt, Heather Shelton and Sharon Rodgers. 
 
Rich Vanpelt, chairman opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Guests:  None. 
 
Correspondence: None. 
 
There were no department reports. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
Minutes of the previous meetings were read and approved. 
Heather made a motion to correct minutes from August 21, 2017 meeting to read Steve 
McKee was appointed as the alternate on the Zoning Board, as that was the only 
position open.  Richard VanPelt 2nd the motion.  Poll of the vote unanimous.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
A motion was made by Chairman, Richard VanPelt, due to current day expenses, there 
is a need to ask for a new road levy of 2.5 mills, on the May 6, 2018 ballot.  If the levy 
passes, the renewal of the only operating road levy of 1.5 will not be renewed. The 
current 1.5 levy is from 2004 and only generates $165,049.00. The new levy would 
generate approximately 287,000.00. 
Heather Shelton 2nd the motion.  Poll of the vote:  VanPelt, aye, Shelton, aye. 
Resolution 18-04. 
 
 
FISCAL OFFICER:  Leroy Softball has a new email:  leroytwpsoftball@gmail.com 
 
Motion to pay all bills made by Rich, 2nd by Heather, all were in favor. 
 
 
 
Next meeting: February 12, at 7 p.m., Leroy Township Hall. 
 
 
Audience: Nothing. 
Motion to adjourn made by, Rich, 2nd by Heather, all in favor. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________                  __________________________ 
Heather Shelton,   Chairman  Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 
 


